KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

March 8, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Absent
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


.
Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held February 8, 2017 were approved as presented.  
· Open Forum  No matters were brought up for consideration.

Schultz Presentation   Josh Schultz of Schultz Industries was present to discuss the replacement of sprinkler controllers.   The current ones are running on a 2-G network which will be upgraded by AT&T to a 3-G network, precluding the current controllers from synchronizing with the weather station computer.  The choices are to install up-graded controllers at $2,500 each;  to wait until the service stops and go back to manual settings or to see if T-Mobile would continue to offer 2-G network service for a longer period than AT&T.  The Board decided to have Josh check with T-Mobile and then decide whether to pay for the upgrades.  Denver Water would offer a 25% rebate on the material cost if the controllers were changed.

Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  There was no committee meeting in March.  There are still some Standards being worked upon.  Mrs. McCallister may join the committee. 
· Patty Cavey of 11704 and 11899 requested approval for Radon mitigation devices and a new air conditioning compressor.  On motion by Kathy Dann, seconded by Sue Bryant and duly passed, the requests were approved.
· Ken reported he had purchased a new volley-ball net and installed it.
Landscape Committee   

· Kathy reported there was no meeting in March.  She asked when the winter-watering would begin.  The schedule is for Tuesday, the 14th.
Communications Committee 
· There was no meeting in March.  Bob is gathering articles for the next edition.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for February 2017.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $43,745, Reserves - $426,180.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserve) were $520,583.  
· Delinquencies were down to  $30,525.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $25,310.
· Total expenses (2 months) were $6,330 over budget due to making two insurance payments.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Ken-Caryl Ranch Water and Sanitation will  be increasing prices 1% on water and 2% on sewer.  They will be going to a monthly billing schedule instead of every two months.
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· JTB Gutters walked the next phase with Board members and resolved items to be done.  Phil sent letters to six more homeowners, advising they should replace shared patio fences.
· 11617 responded to a notice of violation  for a satellite receiver dish on the shingles, saying they would bring the matter into compliance.
· A main sewer line from Elk Head Range Road to #11775 was jetted to remove obstructions.
· A work order was sent to Keen Renovations for repair of a patio fence rail at 11627 and for replacing two broken pickets on other fences.
Unfinished Business
· Ken and Sue had put the Bylaws into editable documents and are merging the two.  The articles about assessments in the old Bylaws is duplicated in the Declarations and could be removed from the Bylaws to be adopted.
· Phil will obtain a quote from Schultz for installing a second backflow preventer cage on the device by the flagpole.
· Kathy will look for a sample of the Do Not Prune decal.
New Business  

· Ken noted basketball hoop and net need replacing and volunteered to obtain a replacement.  On motion by Bob Campbell, seconded by Sue Bryant and duly passed, the Board authorized the expense.
· Ken noted it was time to begin getting bids for the next asphalt repair/replacement phase.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  April 12, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

